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February 28, 2011
The Honorable Stephen M. Brewer
The Honorable Brian S. Dempsey
House and Senate Committees on Ways and Means

Dear Chairman Dempsey, Chairman Brewer and the House and Senate Committees on Ways and Means:

I am writing on behalf of the Western Massachusetts Network to End Homelessness (WMNEH) to urge your support of the Administration’s proposal to reform the Emergency Assistance program (line items 7004-0101 and 7004-0108 in the Governor’s House 1 budget).  Both line items are critical to reducing family homelessness in Western Massachusetts in particular and the Commonwealth as a whole.
The Network’s Leadership Council is comprised of over 50 leaders from across Hampden, Hampshire, Franklin and Berkshire Counties, including state and locally elected officials, business, faith, academic and non-profit leaders.  This Leadership Council voted overwhelmingly to endorse the proposed reform in recognition of the vital role it will play in making housing a lasting reality for thousands of families across the Commonwealth and hundreds in Western Massachusetts alone.

The Network’s impact during its 18 month pilot project (March, 2009 to September, 2010) makes a compelling case for this proposed reform.  With funds from the Massachusetts Interagency Council on Housing and Homelessness, in conjunction with federal housing funds (HPRP), the Network prevented roughly 2,000 families from becoming homeless and re-housed several hundred families from shelters or motels.  The Network saw firsthand that the best success occurred with the flexibility to maximize families’ opportunities to either maintain their existing housing or to get re-housed immediately.  With the “housing first” approach, the Network facilitated a 40 per cent  reduction in families living in Western Massachusetts motels.  When the funds were spent and the re-housing effort necessarily slowed, the numbers started to rise again.  

The proposed Emergency Assistance reform allows for a fundamental shift in resources so that “housing first” gets a real chance at success across the Commonwealth.  While emergency shelter needs will continue to be met, this reform language will allow for the investment of state resources in families’ quest for stable housing and the opportunity to build a quality of life that every family deserves.

Thank you for your consideration.  

Best,


Pamela Schwartz 

Director
